by house owned by Cottingham on Avalon Street. Monday, August 8, 7:30 p.m., was set to inspect ditch in Sunny Aire.

Motion was made to adjourn by DonaLittle. Ken Markwardt seconded motion. Voice vote, carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 p.m.

Carole Miller Village Clerk

Brighton, Illinois August 8, 1977

A special meeting of the Village Board of Brighton was called to order at 8 p.m., August 8, 1977 in the Brighton municipal building. Village board members present were:

Harris Carr, Bob Birk, Ken Markwardt, Jerome Wooldridge,

Bob Wild

Absent: Don Little
President, Walter Ahlemeyer, explained that the meeting was
called to discuss the Civil Defense van with Betsy Ann Association and Brighton Fire Department. Others attending were
W. D. Gilworth, Bill Eyers, Lynn Harrelson, Allen Jones, Bill

Broyles, Harvey Schroeder, Levi Maher, Don Albert and Cal Vonnahmen.

Cal Vonnahmen, Fire Chief, explained that the van was unsafe and the motor is in very bad condition. Cost of repairing van would be approximately \$2,500 to \$2,700. New van would be \$10,000 to \$12,000.

Bill Eyers, Cal Vonnahmen, and Ken Markwardt were appointed to the committee to draw up specifications through legal counsel with three members of Betsy Ann. Harris Carr made montton the Village proceed with the purchase of paying 1/2 on the Civil Defense van under the conditions that Betsy Ann pay the other 1/2. Ken Markwardt seconded motion. Roll call vote, passed unanimously.

Harris carr made motion to adjourn meeting. Ken Markwardt seconded motion. Voice vote, passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 9 o'clock p.m.

Carole Miller Village Clerk